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Farm Food and Agricultural Policy Is
by Dr. John E. Thompson, Hea

Farm food and agricultural policy
affects the lives of virtually every
one. While the policy impacts may be
rather limited on individuals living
in some parts of the nation, the ef
fects on South Dakota citizens are es
pecially great because of the predom
inance of agriculture in this state.
An indication of the relationship be
tween agriculture and the total eco
nomy in South Dakota compared with the
nation can be seen from the following
tabulation:

Farm population as percent of total
popclatior. (1970)

sues and South Dakota's Economy
d. Economics Department

storage incentives, and international
trade negotiations affect the prices
of grain. If, through the programs,
prices could be increased by 10 cents
per bushel on only one-half of the
grain produced in the state (about 100
million bushels), the additional in
come to grain producers would be over
$10 million.
2. In this state approximately 750,000
cattle and 3 million hogs are slaught
ered. annually. These numbers vary con
siderably depending on weather con
ditions, feed costs and expected pri
ces. To the extent that agricultural
policies involving, e.g., inter
national trade, agricultural credit,
research and extension result in great
er stability and efficiency in produc
tion and marketing, the livestock in
dustry in this state can be strength
ened. If, through such policies, an
additional $10 per head can be real
ized from the usual number of cattle

slaughtered and $2 per head for hogs
slaughtered, the income from livestock
marketings could be increased by more
than $13 million. Agricultural poli
cies concerning dairy and wool also
can increase farm income.

In addition direct payments, such
as those for land diversion and cost-

sharing for soil conservation and
other types of land and water develop
ment activities, can be substantial.
The multiplying income impacts of agri
cultural policies on nonfarm employ
ment and income in the state are also
important.

Farm proprietors' income as percent of
total personal income (1979)

Percent of jobs (farm proprietors and others
receiving farm wages and salaries) of
total employment (1979)

U.S.

4.87.

2.27.

4.0%

S.D.

25.7%

27.2%

16.27.

The above figures do not include the
off-farm income or employment result
ing from activities of those directly
engaged in fatm and ranch production.

With farm proprietors' income in
South Dakota exceeding 25% of total
personal income, compared with slight
ly over 2% for the nation, one can
observe the relatively heavy stake
that the citizens in this state have
in agricultural policies that affect
farm income. Also, these data suggest
the importance of the state' s citizens
taking an active interest in the for
mation of the nation's agricultural
policies. This is especially important
at this time as the Food and Agricul
tural Act of 1977 will, expire December
31, 1981.

The impacts of agricultural pol
icy on South Dakota's economy can be
indicated when considering the follow
ing facts.
1. Normally farmers in South Dakota
produce more than 200 million bushels
of grain per year. Often price support
measures such as target prices, grain

Since new agricultural policies
can so directly affect agriculture and
our"economy, it is important that vari
ous alternatives be considered prior
to the new legislation expected for
1982.



Any new policy .will evolve out
of the perceived performance of cur
rent and past agricultural policies,
anticipated economic conditions and
specific objectives desired by various
interest groups. Such groups fre
quently do not agree on desired object
ives for agricultural policies or pro
cedures to achieve them, or if there
ought to be an agricultural program at
all. Consider, for example, the dif
fering views on the merits of price
supports, supply control, environ
mental control, grain storage, food
assistance, and restrictions on inter
national trade. In attempting to ac
commodate these differences, the polit
ical process frequently gives rise to
policies that do not entirely serve
agriculture's or any other one special
group's interests. Thus, it is impor
tant that citizens in this state make
known their desires so that the agri
cultural policy finally enacted will
serve the people of South Dakota as
fully as possible.

The 1977 Act covers price and in
come supports, grain reserves, food
assistance, research, extension and
teaching. Some features of price and .
income supports are price-support
loans, target prices, deficiency pay
ments, production controls, inter
national trade provisions, farm stor
age, grain reserves, grazing and hay
programs, and disaster payments. Food

2500 printed for educational

assistance programs include the do
mestic Food Stamp Program and a for
eign food aid program (P.L. 480).

Funds are also provided for agri
cultural research, extension and teach
ing that facilitate the development of
new agricultural technology and the
use of that technology to improve eco
nomic conditions for both producers
and consumers.

Other items covered under the Act

include indemnity provisions for dairy
farmers, and provisions for the Farm
and Home Administration, rural develop
ment, environmental enhancement, con
servation, and grain inspection.

In summary, it is important for
South Dakotans to be aware of the pro
visions of the existing Agricultural
Act and to consider ways to improve
it. Informed judgments and recom
mendations should be made to encourage

a more adequate agricultural policy
for this state and the nation. Indi
viduals or special interest groups,
acting through Congress, can influence
the structure of agricultural policy.

To assist in achieving this objec
tive, the next several issues of the
Economics Newsletters will be devoted
to specific food and agricultural pol
icy issues.
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